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Dear John, 

 

The Welsh government’s legislative programme 

 

The Finance Committee has been considering its work programme for the 

coming term during which it will have to consider the Government’s draft budget 

as well as the draft budgets for the Assembly Commission and the Public Service 

Ombudsman for Wales. 

 

The Committee has before it four proposed Measures that were laid in recent 

weeks, or at the end of the last term.  We understand also that there are two 

further proposed Measures to come forward from the Government’s final 

legislative programme and which the Government hopes will complete Stage one 

this term in order for the legislation to pass through the Assembly before 

dissolution. 

 

I feel I have to say that this presents the Finance Committee with a quite 

impossible workload in such a short space of time.  The Finance Committee 

considers that the scrutiny of proposed legislation, and the scrutiny of the 

Government’s expenditure proposals, are a crucial part of its role in holding the 

Government to account.  Ministers have frequently said publicly how much they 

consider proper scrutiny an integral and vital part of good governance in Wales.   

But these words mean nothing if those doing the scrutiny, such as the Finance 

Committee, do not have the means with which they can do this scrutiny which, in 

this case, means sufficient time. 
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And it is not just Assembly Members and the Finance Committee that suffer.  

These timescales place an equally intolerable burden on stakeholders and others 

within the democratic process, who need to feed into the Assembly’s scrutiny of 

these Measures and the budgets. 

 

I would be grateful to know whether in planning the Government’s legislative 

programme the Government had due regard to the scrutiny process.  In 

particular, I would be grateful if you would let the Finance Committee know how 

the Government expects it to undertake this work, and provide the appropriate 

level of scrutiny that the Government speaks so highly of, within the time 

available this term. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Angela Burns 

Chair, Finance Committee 






